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Greetings from the West Coast 
Ed Linn (LM 57) 

 
I hope everyone had a nice Christmas and a happy 
holiday season. 
 
I would like to announce that Alan Sandy has agreed 
to be a Perfin's Counselor at Large.  He will be 
replacing Doug Turner, who is our new Vice 
President. 
 
I was able to attend the combined Golden Gate 
Precancel Society and Bay Area Perfins Meeting in 
December in El Cerrito, California.  There were 
about a dozen in attendance, not counting the wives 
that had come along to the meeting. There were a lot  
a sales going on and I believe everyone found 
something that they wanted for their collection.  We 
had stamps, food and companionship what more can 
anyone want.  We talked of coming stamp shows 
like Westpex and even of a possible International 
Perfin show in the next year or two in the 
Netherlands. 
 
On a personal note, I was able to pick up some 

perfins to peruse later.  One of the stamps I found 
was an American Steel and Wire Company generally 
listed as W.7 with a total of 12 patterns.  In looking 
at the catalog pattern the stamp I picked out was W 
7.8.  There is only one pattern and therefore not a 
problem to find the right location.  I did note that 
W7 and W7.1 looked the same.  I also noted that 
W7.7 and W 7.12   looked the same depending on 
which way you placed your stamp.  I checked out 
my W 7 and W7.1 and found that I had mixed them 
up and put the new stamp first instead of last.  I have 
been collecting perfins for at least 30 years and I 
found that I can make mistakes.  (My wife says 
‘what’s new?’).   I quickly corrected my error.   In 
checking out my W 7.7 I had it in the right space as 
it only fit the one pattern.  My other stamp in the 
W7.12 pattern fit both.  I then went back to the 
catalog and found that my 1902 copy was for W 
7.12 only.  I t is great to have a good catalog to keep 
you honest. There is a wealth of information in our 
U. S. Perfin Catalog. 

 

Non-precancelled Use of S34 in La Crosse, WI 
 

I have just received this S34 cover from J.L. Amiet 
to sell. While the perfin is not completely punched 
out it is very visible under light. The cover is 

complete. The scan is cropped. Note that the catalog 
lists La Crosse, WI as an alternate location of use for 
this perfin - but it lists it as precancelled (“(PC)”.) 

 
 

 
Note:  This cover – and many others are available in the Club’s Cover Sales Department 

run by Bill – see last page for address information. 




